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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes



April 1, 2021

Present: Woodle, Prest, Luening, Wheatley, Hurley, Kaleta
Guests: Marty O’Bryan, Ron Hersch, Steve beard

Meeting Opens: 7:03 pm
Minutes: The minutes were not finished in time for meeting.
.Financial: The budget remains at $2334. 64. Invoices for buoys by Luening for Baddacook Pond have not been as yet submitted. $1000 is still earmarked towards CPA grant project for identification of non-point sources of pollution entering Lost Lake. Hurley would like to use remaining money for update of Whitney Pond study. 
Whitney Pond: See above note; Woodle suggested that up to $1200 in remaining budget could b applied to the update of Whitney.  Hurley had brief conversation with SOLitude about redoing plant survey and water quality testing. Hurley will have SOLitude submit an estimate.
Duck Pond: Compressor has been started as of March 22nd and no perceivable problems. CPC voted unanimously to approve continuation of Duck Pond’s program.
Lost Lake/Knops Pond: Woodle reported unanimous approval by CPC for non-point source study. Also Selectboard and finance committee voted unanimously to support this study. Woodle outlined the schedule for whole lake treatment beginning April 23rd with preliminary survey followed by initial application around April 28-30 timeframe. Two boards have been placed in dam and will remain so until treatment when remaining boards will be installed.  This will provide enough capacity to hold herbicide at highest concentration (no water leaving lake) for period of 45-60 days to be most effective. A second interim survey and first booster application will be on or around May 30th, followed by second interim survey and booster around June. 30th. Groton Elelctric has granted permission to post placards on telephone poles as long as they are subsequently removed.


A discussion of the removal of the old dam and whether it was authorized or not ensued. O’Bryan and Hersch, residents who live near this former structure sent a letter to Groton Conservation Commission and called harbormaster. Hurley volunteered that if the dam was a hazard, a RDA, rather than a NOI would suffice. It seems that no formal authorization was granted. O’Bryan and Hersch are concerned that the opening of this narrow passage will become a bigger safety problem than it already was. Supposedly, the Town was going to purchase buoys and 6 MPH No Wake signs to be posted on either side of the channel. Woodle was concerned that GPAC would be seen complicit in this removal if the committee did not write a letter to the GCC. Woodle had prepared a draft letter to Nik Gualco for that purpose. Prest motioned and Woodle seconded that the letter as prepared would be sent. The Committee voted unanimously 6-0 supporting this motion.

Baddacook Pond: Luening briefed committee that bidding will go out shortly for this year’s harvesting. The harvestor is in need for some parts and labor. Beard volunteered to machine some of these parts himself.

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn was made and and unanimously agreed to.

Respectfully submitted,

Alex Woodle
Baddacook Pond: 
